
 

 
PARKS, RECREATION & TREE ADVISORY COMMISSION 

This meeting is accessible to the public via video connection. In-person attendance is available. For arrangements, please contact city staff at least 
48 hours in advance of the meeting at: Debbie.little@albanyoregon.gov or call 541-917-7778 If you have a disability that requires accommodation, 

please notify city staff at least 48 hours in advance of the meeting. 
Testimony provided at the meeting is part of the public record. Meetings are recorded, capturing both in-person and virtual participation, and are 

posted on the City website.  
cityofalbany.net 

   

AGENDA  

Wednesday, October 2, 2024 
6:00 p.m. 

This meeting will be conducted virtually. At 6:00 p.m., Join the meeting here:  
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/83068386417?pwd=clFnb3h3TWhIWlFjNHlWRTY0K3NhZz09 

Meeting ID: 830 6838 6417 Passcode: 763440  
 

Please help us get Albany’s work done.  
Be respectful and refer to the rules of conduct posted on the website 

1. CALL TO ORDER     
 

2. ROLL CALL 
 

3. BUSINESS FROM THE PUBLIC 

Persons wanting to provide comments may: 
1- Email written comments to Debbie.little@albanyoregon.govt,  including your name, before noon on the day 

before the meeting.  
2- To comment virtually during the meeting, register by emailing Debbie.little@albanyoregon.gov before noon 

on the day before the meeting, with your name. The chair will call upon those who have registered to speak.  
3- Prearranged – appear in person at the meeting and register to speak. 

 
4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

a. June 5, 2024 
 

5. SCHEDULED BUSINESS 
 

a. Discussion Items  
1 )  Goals for increasing tree canopy - Bill 
2 )  River Rhythms July 4th concert – Kim 
3 )  Emerald Ash Borer Outreach - Jay 

 
b. Action Items 

1 )  None  
 

c. Reports and Updates   
1 )  Capital Projects Update – Kim 
2 )  Program Updates - Staff 

 

6. BUSINESS FROM THE COMMISSION 
 

7. NEXT MEETING DATE:  Wednesday, November 6, 2024 - Virtual 
 

8. ADJOURNMENT 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/83068386417?pwd=clFnb3h3TWhIWlFjNHlWRTY0K3NhZz09
mailto:Debbie.little@albanyoregon.govt
mailto:Debbie.little@albanyoregon.gov


PARKS, RECREATION & TREE ADVISORY COMMISSION 

 
 

MINUTES 
Wednesday, June 5, 2024 

6 p.m.  
REMOTE 

Approved: Draft 

CALL TO ORDER:  Meeting called to order at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Members present: Aaron Falotico, Bill Stoneroad, Sharon Konopa, Anna Roller, Nick 

Anderson, Jill Van Buren, Joyce Thompson Graham  
 
Members absent: None 
 
Staff present: Kim Lyddane, Director; Rick Barnett, Parks & Facilities Maintenance 

Manager; Debbie Little, Administrative Services Coordinator  
 
Guests present:  None 
 
Business from the Public          
None.  
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES        6:02 p.m. 
March 6, 2024 
 
MOTION:  Falotico moved to adopt the minutes. Van Buren seconded the motion, which passed 
7-0.  
       
DISCUSSION ITEMS         6:03 p.m. 

 

a. Pesticide and Herbicide Policy          
Barnett provided information on the department’s policy regarding pesticides and 
herbicides. Brief discussion followed.  
 

b. Possible Amendment Albany Municipal Code 7.98.040 
The City Council approved the proposed amendment to the tree code on May 22, 2024. Brief 
discussion followed. 
 

c. Tree Issues           
Barnett provided an update on tree issues the department is working on. Brief discussion 
followed.  
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ACTION ITEMS          
a. None 

  
REPORTS AND UPDATES        6:18 p.m.  

a. Capital Projects 

Lyddane reviewed the project report included in the agenda packet.  
• Lehigh playground replacement is in process, with new equipment projected to be 

installed in September. 
• Construction on Monteith Riverpark is nearly complete. The restroom has been redone, 

gazebo painted, power poles painted, and the playground installation is almost complete. 
Lyddane will provide a sneak peek to commission members before the official opening of 
the park on July 4, 2024. 

• Fencing around the patio at the Riverfront Community Center has been installed. 

    
b. Staff reports          

Barnett provided an update on Park Maintenance. 
• Summer concerts will work with a new sound and lighting contractor. The lighting on 

the new stage is very well done.   
• Park Maintenance staff are busy with spring maintenance as all things are growing. 
• Parks have been hit hard with graffiti recently. Staff and volunteers are working 

diligently to get it covered as soon as possible.  
• The Rotary Club of Albany and Stoked 2 Sk8 shop will be painting areas at the Albany 

Skate Park.  
• Homeless camp clean-ups are taking place.  
• Flowers in parks and around city facilities have been planted.  

 
Lyddane noted the homeless camp battle is ongoing and is a larger issue being discussed at 
the state and national levels. Van Buren added that Adopt-a-Park volunteers are trying to work 
with the homeless population by providing them bags for trash disposal.  
 
Lyddane provided an update on recreation programs. 

• Maple Lawn Preschool is closing at the end of this school year, as the funding from 
GAPS is ending.  

• The Waverly Duck is back in the lake. 
• Paddle boats will open June 20, 2024.  
• COOL Pool opens June 15, 2024, with new outdoor furniture. 
• Aquatic harvesting at Waverly Lake will take place at the end of summer.  
• Summer Sounds, River Rhythms and Northwest Art & Air Festival performers have been 

announced.  
• Local sponsors provide much of the revenue and in-kind donations for summer events 

and concerts. The department is very fortunate to have a high level of community 
support. 
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• Seasonal recruitment is currently taking place. Looking for summer staff and a trips and 
tours driver. 

• Trips and tours programs are filling to capacity.  
• A line dancing class will be offered next week, funded through a small grant.  
• The Albany Parks and Recreation Foundation Legacy Garden fundraiser has sold 

approximately 25 pieces that can honor an individual, group, or organization with their 
name on a flower petal or flower center.  

 
BUSINESS FROM THE COMMISSION        6:50 p.m. 
      
None. 
 
NEXT MEETING DATE:  Next meeting will be Wednesday, August 7, 2024. This meeting will be 
virtual.  
 
ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:52 p.m. 

Submitted by,     Reviewed by, 

     
      
Debbie Little     Kim Lyddane 
Administrative Services Coordinator  Parks & Recreation Director  



Capital Projects Report

PROJECT STATUS

PROJECTED 
COMPLETION 

DATE NOTES
Meadow Ridge Park 
Development

Completed

Timber Linn Park soccer field 
improvements 

Phase II complete.   Phase III bids came in 2-4X 
budgeted amount. Project paused. 

TBD Partnership with AYSO

East Thornton Lake Natural 
Area development Ph 1

Design pending. Cost for a 10 car parking lot on the 
west side of the property estimated at $400,000. 

Development 
indefinitely 
delayed, pending 
O&M funding plan

SDCs,  donations, State 
grant

Henderson Park Playground 
Replacement

Completed

Deerfield Park Playground 
Replacement

Recipient of LG Grant from Oregon Park and Recreation 
Department for $485,000.  Construction start late 
spring/early summer. 

10/1/2025

9/27/2024 1
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